A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on November 7, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. in the Distance Learning Lab, Dedham Middle School, 70 Whiting Ave., Dedham, Massachusetts.  Present were:     

Dennis J. Guilfoyle

Dennis J. Teehan, Jr.
James A. MacDonald

Michael L. Butler

Brendan G. Keogh

Chairman Guilfoyle called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
Public Hearing – Cable Television Renewal License Transfer Hearing; Discussion & Vote Re: Transfer Control of the Cable Television License from Yankee Cable Partners, LLC to Radiate Holdings, L.P.
Also present for the discussion were Marie-Louise Kehoe and Steve Brayton of the Cable Advisory Committee; Attorney Peter Epstein on behalf of the Town; Tom Steel, V.P. and Regulatory Counsel for RCN and Ari Moscowitz of Mintz Levin on behalf of Radiate Holdings. 

Mrs. Kehoe informed the Board that the committee has reviewed the proposed transfer and supports same. The local leadership from RCN, led by Mr. Steel is unsurpassed and they have every confidence in Radiate Holdings to maintain same and uphold the current agreement.

Mr. Steel advised that the local team serving Dedham will remain unchanged.

Mr. MacDonald moved to close the public hearing; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (Mr. Teehan was not present for this vote). 
Mr. MacDonald moved to transfer control of the RCN license from Yankee Cable Partners, LLC to Radiate Holdings, L.P.; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (Mr. Teehan was not present for this vote).

Discussion & Vote with Treasurer Collector Jane Lepardo Re: Inter Fund Advance Borrowing for Aerial Ladder Truck

Mr. Lepardo appeared before the Board requesting its support of an Inter Fund Advance borrowing in the amount of $800,000 to support the purchase of the Aerial Ladder Truck for the Fire Department.
Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted. (Mr. Teehan was not present for this vote. 

Discussion & Vote: Request for Approval of E.W. Wood, Inc. as a Drainlayer

Mr. MacDonald moved to support the recommendation of the Engineering Department and approve E.W. Wood, Inc. as a licensed Drainlayer in the Town of Dedham; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted.  (Mr. Teehan was not present for this vote)

Discussion & Vote: Call for Liquor License Hearing for Waterford’s, 2 Bridge Street
Mr. Teehan was present for this discussion.

Sgt. Michael Buckley provided the Board with a report of an incident at Waterford’s on October 30, 2016.  The incident witnessed by Sgt. Buckley was a violation of the Town of Dedham Rules & Regulations for Holders of Alcoholic Beverage Licenses.
Mr. Keogh moved to hold a hearing with Waterford’s regarding said violation at an upcoming meeting of the Board; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted.

At 6:45 p.m., Chairman Guilfoyle announced the meeting would remain open until the adjournment of Warrant Review Meeting.
Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m.; seconded by Mr. Keogh and so voted.

This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting held on November 7, 2016 which Minutes were approved on January 5, 2017.







____________________________








Dennis J. Guilfoyle, Chairman
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